## August 22, 2012

The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a regular meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Station at 7:00 p.m. Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek and Selectman George Crouse. Selectman Glee McAnanly was present via telephone. Also present were members of the public and press.

# (1) Call to Order

Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

### (2) Approval of the Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to approve the August 8, 2012 Board of Selectmen regular meeting minutes.

### (3) Comments from the Public

None

#### (4) Interview

The Selectmen interviewed Bill McIntosh for the Planning & Zoning Commission.

# (5) Reappointments

# **Zoning Board of Appeals**

• A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Matt Berger to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

## Planning & Zoning Commission

- A motion was made by Mr. Crouse, seconded by Mrs. McAnanly and voted unanimously to reappoint Bob Mercer to the Planning & Zoning Commission.
- Mr. Haberek stated that he was waiting for a letter to come in concerning Ben Tamsky's reappointment. The matter was tabled until the next meeting.

#### (6) Comments from the Public

Ms. Fran O'Neill said she went into the memorial park and almost fell into the river. She stated if there is anything Mr. Haberek can do to hurry it up in Pawcatuck. Ms. O'Neill stated that there won't be any new businesses unless the area is cleaned up. Mr. McIntosh asked if they were talking about the blighted buildings. He stated that it is a very difficult situation.

## (7) Comments from the Selectmen

ustine Bell

Mr. Crouse stated that the Stonington Times had the concert date wrong.

# (8) Adjourn

There being no further business to come before this Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:29 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kulstine Rell

Recording Secretary